


THE APG ASBESTOS TRUST

To:	All Claimants and Claimants’ Counsel
From:	Trustee of the APG Asbestos Trust
Date:	January 1, 2025

Re: 	Notice Regarding Filing Fee and Deadline for Re-Filed Claims 

The APG Asbestos Trust (the “Trust”), with the consent of the APG Asbestos Trust Advisory Committee and the APG Asbestos Future Claimants’ Representative, has adopted the changes set forth below.  

1. Deadline to Re-File Withdrawn Claims:  Effective January 1, 2025, if a claim is withdrawn for any reason, whether by the claimant or deemed withdrawn by the Trust, the claim may be re-filed with the Trust within three (3) years of the date of the original withdrawal.  If a claim is not re-filed with the Trust within three (3) years of the original withdrawal, it will be barred. Any such claim filed after a withdrawal shall be given a place in the FIFO Processing Queue based on the date of such subsequent filing.

Any claims that have been withdrawn as of January 1, 2025 must be re-filed with the Trust within three years of the date of the original withdrawal, or by January 1, 2026, whichever period is longer, or else such claims will be barred.

2. Re-Filing Fee:  Effective March 1, 2025 any claimant who re-files an APG Asbestos Trust Claim that has previously been withdrawn pursuant to Section 6.3 of the TDP must pay a $50 re-filing fee (the “Re-Filing Fee”) within sixty (60) days following re-filing of the APG Asbestos Trust Claim.  The Re-Filing Fee is refundable only upon allowance and payment of the APG Asbestos Trust Claim.  Failure to pay the Re-Filing Fee within this sixty (60) day period will result in the rejection of the re-filed APG Asbestos Trust Claim and the deadline to refile will not be tolled.

Any questions regarding the claim filing fee should be directed to Verus’ Support Department via email at Support@verusllc.com, or by calling Verus at (609) 466-0427, option 2. 
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